RAVENSTHORPE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING held on Wednesday 21st July 2010
1.     OPENING PROCEDURES:

1.1   PRESENT: B Ball, S Holt (chairman), J Jones, J Matts, R Spring, M Worthington,  

        R Alibone and one member of the public
1.2   APOLOGIES: J Humphrey, S Pasley-Tyler
1.3   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

   Personal - None
        Personal and Prejudicial - None
2.1   THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING held on Wednesday 16th June 2010 were amended to read (9.3) delete ‘a formal letter’ add ‘notice of intended prosecution’.  The minutes were then agreed and signed as correct by the chairman.

3.     MATTERS ARISING  

4.     PUBLIC TIME – a parishioner enquired whether the ‘trenches’ in the High Street would be repaired at the same time as other ‘marked’ repairs are done.  He advised that some houses in the High street shuddered when buses went by.  The chairman explained the long term problems and correspondence and agreed that this should be chased and also advised that it would help if the public also complained.
5.     BUSINESS

5.1   Co-option of Councillor – The advised that Mrs R Alibone had put herself forward to fill the position left vacant by P Foss.  B Ball proposed that she should be accepted on to the council, R Spring Seconded, put to the vote all agreed.  R Alibone was duly welcomed to the council.  She signed the acceptance of office and took her seat. 
5.2  Adoption of Standing Orders – amended copies had been previously emailed to members.  The chairman advised that he had amended these accordingly and the council agreed that the expenditure limit before quotes are sought, should remain at £250.  The Standing Orders were duly adopted and all councillors agreed to have copies emailed to them.
5.3  Dog/Litter Bins – Repositioning – the clerk reported that the householder in West Haddon Road did not want a litter bin positioned near his property.  R Spring queried whether the dog bin near Top Field is now in the right place as this field has been closed to the public.  He said that he is monitoring it and it is still getting quite full.  After discussion it was agreed to leave things as they are but to keep an eye on the situation. J Matts said that he would have a word with the owner of the field which had previously been set aside and enquire if squeeze posts could be installed at the councils’ expense.
5.4  Street Lighting – After discussion it was agreed that the five lamps earmarked for switching of should be done as soon as possible.  Clerk to contact eon. 

         A letter was received from e.on regarding new legislation and the withdrawal of Mercury lamps.  Paul Pepper has offered to come and talk to the council about the changes.  It was agreed that the clerk should invite him to the October meeting. 
5.5   Grass Cutting – It has been raised that some of the verges in the ‘Lane’ in Coton have not been cut for some time.  R Spring to contact David Grainger.
5.6   Parking in the Village – B Ball advised that she had reported the parking issues in the village to Glyn Lewis who is looking into it.  It was suggested that councillors and others should make a note of vehicle details which are causing regular problems and report these to Glyn.
5.7   Bus Shelter – down pipe – this has been broken for sometime – clerk to get repaired.
5.8   Road Repairs in Ravensthorpe – the chairman explained that the clerk has been in communication with Stephen Matthews (highways) and that the repainting of white lines is scheduled for the summer some time.  Safety defects can be present for up to 6 months before repair depending on the likely risks involved.  
5.9 NCC Control and Management Development – Development Plan Document Proposed Submission – the chairman and M Worthington had looked at this and advised that it was a procedural document with no implications for the village.
5.10 New Risk Assessment Format – R Spring had drawn up a new Risk Assessment form for the Pocket Park.  It was agreed that this was much more professional and the same format should be used for other areas in the village.  R Spring and M Worthington would look introducing a similar form for allotments.  The Chairman thanked R Spring.
5.11 Adoption of Assets by DDC – Formal Consultation Proposed Policy – this had been emailed to councillors.  It was agreed that this did not affect Ravensthorpe.
5.12 Insurance for volunteers – the clerk advised that the council’s insurance policy did cover volunteers who carried out work for the council.  If using tools belonging to the council both themselves and the public would be covered.  If the tools belonged to the volunteers only the public would be covered.
6.    PLANNING

6.1  Planning Permissions

       DA/2010/0391 Part demolish garage to extend and enlarge kitchen.  Build new

       garage/workshop.  Summerhill House, 9, Scott Close, Ravensthorpe

       DA/2010/0411 Two storey side and rear extensions.  Alterations to porch, render existing 

       brickwork.  Slate roof to replace with concrete tiles.  The Vicarage, 14, Church Hill.

6.2 Consent to Carry out Works

DA/2010/0356 Work to tree subject of a Tree Preservation Order No. DA59 at Teeton Road 

7.    FINANCE

7.1  It was AGREED TO PAY THE FOLLOWING ACCOUNTS 


e.on
Street Lighting  Maintenance April -June 2010

144.75



e.on
Street Lighting supply April –June 2010


452.70
        TOTAL









597.45














7.2   Received – Inland Revenue VAT for 2009/2010     £610.90
        The clerk advised that she made an annual claim for VAT.  After discussion it was agreed that this should be done half-yearly.  

7.3   BALANCES AT BANK 
 £5586

8.    CORRESPONDENCE

8.1  Community Panel Meeting – next meeting October 12th in Welford – S Holt agreed to attend
8.2  NCC – Household Waste Recycling Centre Contract – notice board
9.    COUNCILLORS REPORTS AND RISK ASSESSMENTS

9.1   Pocket Park – No action required.  C Giles has advised that there may be a possibility of getting some funding to help with the purchase of wild flowers and work to the pond.  It was agreed that the clerk should work with him on this. 
9.2   Allotments – Clear.  M Worthington advised that C Giles had done an excellent job in strimming the allotments for the village open day.  It was noted that the seats were also looking so much better.
9.3  Highways – Speedwatch – B Ball said that using the camera had been a major deterrent, people are slowing down.  4 people were caught speeding last week and 2 were caught this evening.   She then stressed that it was imperative to have more volunteers, as the camera is not being put to full use and the same people cannot cover the village for the whole period that we have the camera.  She and R Spring had been doing all of the work.  If more volunteers cannot be found she would have to give it up.  It was agreed that something should be put in the newsletter in September.  The suggestion of permanent activated signs was made.
9.4   Parish and Town Council Meeting - M Worthington had attended this and said that the Independent Local Government Boundary Commission for England is carrying out an electoral review of DDC.  The aim is to make local elections fairer by ensuring that all councillors represent a similar number of people across the area.  Planning - she further advised that many parishes raised concerns with regards to the new regime of parishes not being able to ask for, or attend site meetings.
10.   LEAFLETS and CORRESPONDENCE – to be circulated
        Minutes of Community Panel Meeting held on 6th July 2010

        Northants 50+ Network Newsletter

11.   Items for next month’s Agenda 
         Internal Audit
        The meeting closed at 9.44 pm
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